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Method 
The application of a digital tourniquet prior to minor 

surgery of fingers and toes under local anaesthetic ring 
block (I) is commonplace in the Forces. Despite ade
quate tension preventing arterial inflow to a digit venous 
oozing can still occur because of residual blood within 
the part. Elevating the limb, wrapping the tOurniquet 
spirally around the finger or toe from tip to base or sim
ply squeezing the appendage by hand before application 
of the sling helps to reduce this problem but does not 
always render the operative site completely blood free. 

Single digits can however be easily exsanguinated us
ing readily available equipment as outlined in Fig I. The 
method is suitable in hospitals and medical centres alike. 

Fig I. Diag ram showing mcthod of digita l 
exsanguina tion 

The whole forearm or leg is exsanguinated with an 
Esmarck bandage followed by the insufflation of a 
standard sphygmomanometer cuff to above systolic 
pressure. A digital tourniquet sllch as a Penrose drain, 
finger of a surgical glove rolled down to the base of the 
digit (2), or a figure of eight rubber sling held in place by 
a haemostatic clip is then applied and the cuff immedi
ately deflated. The resuh is an exsanguinated digit which 
can be operated on with a bloodless field . This method is 
suitable for most procedures involving the distal and 
middle phalanges and obviates the need for specialised 
disposable pneumatic tourn iquets (3) which are not 
readily available in all hospitals. Safety measures such as 
placing Wick catheters along the neurovascular bundles 
prior to application of the tourniquet (4) or the use of 
stretch guide marks in the case of a Penrose drain may be 
used if desired to prevent unacceptable overtightening of 
the tourniquet (5 ,6). 

Minimal discomfort is associated with this method 
from the application of the Esmarck bandage and in
flation of the blood pressure cuff. It has advantages over 
Biers block which must be carried out using a double 
cuff method and has the associated potential danger of 
rapid release of large quantities of local anaesthetic 
agents into the general circulation . This method of 
isolated digital exsanguination is therefore commended 
as a safe and suitable way of obtaining a bloodless field 
in minor surgery to the fingers and toes. 
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